Woodlawn School Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success

Drumoyne Gardens
West Monkseaton
Whitley Bay
NE25 9DL
0191 6432590
office@woodlawnschool.org.uk
www.woodlawn.org.uk
Facebook - Woodlawn School
Twitter@WoodlawnLive



Tuesday 23rd March 2021

Dear Parents/ Carers,

A big thank you to you all! It has been a very successful term and the pupils have had a wonderful time reengaging with school and friends. I hope you have seen the photographs on Woodlawn School Facebook and via see saw.

Easter covid arrangements:

If your child has covid symptoms and tests positive during the Easter holiday please let us know for the first two days of the holiday as this will impact school bubbles. Contact us via Woodlawn School Facebook or See saw. We will then contact all pupils and staff in the bubble as they will be required to isolate for 10 days. If your child has covid symptoms after the first two days please follow all procedures to have a covid PCR test and self-isolate as required. After two days this will not impact school bubbles and therefore no need to inform us. Please let us know if your child is unable to return via the usual procedure phoning the school office on Monday 12th April 2021.

On our return to school on 12th April we will continue to reduce the movement around school and crossing of class bubbles by closing on Friday at 12:30pm each week. We previously had PPA teachers /Tutors supporting all classes across school to enable teachers to have their PPA (Planning, Preparation, Assessment time). Transport will pick up at 12:30pm on Fridays until the 28th May when this will be reviewed.

Our continued priority will be cleaning, hygiene and social distancing in school to support pupils and staff to feel safe at school.

If your child is taking part in asymptomatic FLD twice weekly testing, this will continue through the holiday break and we will send more test packs home with your child this week. Please ensure you continue to log the result with track and trace and school via the school google doc.

Lastly I would like to say thank you! We appreciate your help and continued support!

Yours Sincerely,

Gill Wilson Head teacher

'The school's work to promote pupils' personal development and welfare is outstanding' - Ofsted October 2018















